

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS

National Headquarters 1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 (703) 836-9660

December 7, 2023

Board Memo 160-2023: University of Nevada Active Shooter Update

Executive Board,

NAPS HQ received an update for the USPS regarding an active shooter situation at the University of Nevada, Las Vegas on December 6th. Please see information below.

All employees are accounted for. We have nobody on lockdown. There are no current threats to our team. Roads around our facilities remained closed for much of the evening. Police allowed postal vehicles in the immediate area to return via Tropicana Avenue and Paradise Road. However, carriers further out were required to go to the district office to end their day and then Uber home from there.

Please share this information with your membership.

Thank you, and be safe.

NAPS Headquarters